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          In the school year 2020/2021 in three Poznan high schools:
IX High School of Karol Libelt 61-658 Poznań, 24 Warzywna Street
XI High School of Jadwiga and Wacław Zembrzuscy 60-304 Poznań, 134 Ściegiennego Street
XIV High School of Kazimierz Wielki 60-164 Poznań, 106 Piastowskie Housing Estate
there are going to be established preparatory departments for students returning from abroad.
Education in the preparatory department lasts one year in accordance with the timetable applicable in the first grade of secondary school.
The maximum number is 15 students per class.
Education in the preparatory department covers:
lessons of Polish as a foreign language,
subject lessons,
subjects implemented at the extended level (each student chooses two subjects from the following: biology, chemistry, geography, physics, mathematics, modern foreign language – the declaration must be submitted by  15.09.2020.).
We offer:
extracurricular activities, e.g. trips, field lessons, sport activities,
excursions to the museum, theater, opera,
professionally equipped subject laboratories,
tutoring – each foreign student will receive help form a Polish student,
parental support,
cooperation with Migrant info Point Foundation (help for foreigners in Poland).
Recruitment regulations:
submitting an application for admission to the preparatory department (on the form applicable to the school) and other documents at the school office,
admission of the student to the preparatory department is based on the decision of the school head teacher.
Annotation
In the case of a small number of applicants, it is possible to refer the student to the preparatory department at another secondary school in the City of Poznań.

